
File No. 17-1137

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the Vision Zero program and Los 
Angeles Department of Transportation's (LADOT) engagement with the California Department 
of Transportation (Caltrans) regarding 2019 Vision Zero Priority Corridors and Intersections 
under Caltrans jurisdiction.

Recommendation for Council action:

RECEIVE and FILE the LADOT report dated June 5, 2019, relative to the Vision Zero program 
and the Department's engagement with Caltrans regarding 2019 Vision Zero Priority Corridors 
and Intersections under Caltrans jurisdiction.

Fiscal Impact Statement: Not applicable.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.
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In the report to Council dated June 5, 2019, LADOT provides a status update of the Vision Zero 
program and the Department's engagement with Caltrans regarding 2019 Vision Zero Priority 
Corridors and Intersections under Caltrans jurisdiction. This Vision Zero Initiative's High Injury 
Network identifies city streets that account for 70 percent of pedestrian deaths and serious in the 
City of Los Angeles. LADOT has identified 40 Priority Corridors to focus its first round of safety 
improvements. In December 2018, Council approved 23 additional Priority Corridors and 60 new 
Priority Intersections. Several of these recently adopted Priority Corridors and Intersections are 
partially or totally under Caltrans' jurisdiction.

The departments have met to coordinate and plan for the three Priority Corridors and eight 
Priority Intersections under full or partial Caltrans jurisdiction, and established monthly meetings 
to share information, discuss solutions, and track progress on agreed upon treatments. Safety 
improvement include upgrading crosswalks with additional markings, signal timing modifications, 
and the installation of concrete treatments and other infrastructure. LADOT's report is submitted 
for informational purposes only.

At its meeting held August 28, 2019, the Transportation Committee recommended that Council 
receive and file the LADOT report.

Respectfully Submitted,

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

MEMBER VOTE 
BONIN: YES
MARTINEZ: YES



KORETZ: YES
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-NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL COUNCIL ACTS-


